



March 11, 2015
Dear Parent or Guardian:

In our continuing efforts to ensure that your child is prepared for success, our teachers have implemented the Connecticut Core Standards that provide consistent guidelines in English language arts/literacy and mathematics at each grade level. These standards provide clear expectations of the knowledge, skills, and abilities students need to be successful beyond high school. The Smarter Balanced Assessment is aligned to the Connecticut Core Standards and is designed to assess student progress toward college and career readiness in mathematics, reading, and writing. Administered online, these assessments will adapt to each student’s ability, giving teachers and parents/guardians information to help the students succeed. 

In this second year of implementation, a slight adjustment has been made by the State Department of Education. Previously, in grades three through eight, there were two components of the SBAC exam.  The first is a computer adaptive test - the portion of the assessment done electronically with adaptive questions based on student responses - and the second is a performance task, such as essays.  As part of the new steps to reduce state testing, the English Language Arts performance task has been eliminated.  The change is intended to increase learning time by up to an hour and forty-five minutes for every grade three through eight.

Each school in Region 10 has established a testing calendar that takes into account the number of students being tested, available technology and minimizing the impact on the overall schedule.  Testing begins at Har-Bur Middle School on March 16th, Lake Garda Elementary and Harwinton Consolidated on April 19th. The testing will be spread out across two to three weeks at each school. This year, the Smarter Balanced Assessment was discontinued in 11th grade and replaced with the SAT.  We administered this exam to all students in grade 11 on March 2, 2016 with great success.   If you know your child will be out of school during any of the above testing periods, please contact your child’s principal so that he/she can plan accordingly for make-up assessments. 

To find more resources specifically for parents and guardians, including ways to help your child with the new standards at home, please visit CTCoreStandards.org. For more information about the Smarter Balanced tests and links to valuable resources, please visit http://www.smarterbalanced.org  or give the office of the Director of Student Learning a call. 
Our teachers and administrators are committed to working together to support students with great instruction and resources to meet and exceed these new expectations.  Thank you for supporting our efforts and working collaboratively for your child’s success. 
Sincerely,

Cheri Burke
Director of Student Learning


